Athletics

Testing

| have been working on filling in the couple of gaps left in the basketball schedule. This
has been a difficult process because most teams already have their schedule filled in.
Volleyball did an excellent job at Regionals in Petersburg

Thank you to all of our coaches. The time commitment that coaching requires is
massive. This dedication to our students is very much appreciated and valued.

Thank you to our referees. They have to put up with a lot.

The middle school games went very well and were extremely well attended.

Wrestling is getting ready to wrap up their season and their regional tournament starts in
Juneau on December 8th and 9th. | will be attending this event.

| continue to meet and have conversations with other athletic directors around the region
and state in order to build positive working relationships and maximize opportunities for
our students.

DDF had a very successful meet in Juneau.

Middle school basketball games are coming up on December 1 and 2 in Ketchikan.

| continue to work in tandem with Leslie to get pertinent, current and important
information posted on social media platforms

I have been in contact with the office of Dan Ortiz to express concerns from a district
perspective regarding the Alaska Marine Highway both from a scheduling and monetary
standpoint.

| continue to work with coaches, community groups and other stakeholders to find
collaborative solutions for use of our limited gym and weight room spaces so that we can
be equitable and supportive of those wishing to participate and use our facilities.

| conducted an audit of Planet High School and ensured that all athletes were in full
compliance.

Initial conversations are taking place at the secondary level to determine the Winter
MAPs testing dates. Elementary has already decided on theirs as well as the Dibbles
mClass testing window for the Alaska Reads Act.

| participated a district technology survey for NAEP testing this February and found tha
our bandwidth is sufficient for the test.

Technology

The Chromebooks seem to be working out really well in the middle school.



